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Socioeconomic Fellowship FAQ
Q1: When does my socioeconomic fellowship begin and end?
A1: Socioeconomic Fellows are inaugurated at the Fall CSNS meeting, which occurs the Friday and Saturday prior to the Annual Meeting of the Congress of Neurological Surgeons. Typically, you will have some contact with your mentor (see below) prior to this meeting. Fellows receive their certificates of completion at the Spring CSNS meeting, which occurs the Friday and Saturday prior to the Annual Meeting of the American Association of Neurological Surgeons.

Q2: What is the purpose of the CSNS Socioeconomic fellowship?

A2: The goal of the Fellowship is to educate young neurosurgeons on the socioeconomic issues faced by neurosurgery as a profession, and how they can impact and shape the response to these external forces. This education is comprehensive, from the minutiae of how the CSNS functions as an organization, through to how federal regulations and market forces drive the profession of neurosurgery. Fellows will have the opportunity to contribute to various projects throughout their fellowship year.

Q3: So what do CSNS SE Fellows do?

A3: Prior to attending the first meeting, each fellow will be expected to choose at least one of the standing (and ad-hoc) committees to join. Fellows are expected to be active participants of these committee meetings, and will be asked to take on a project by their committee heads before the end of the meeting. Projects may include working on a manuscript for publication, a “white paper” or position statement, assisting in drafting resolutions, or participating in one of many ongoing projects. The Fellow should plan on completing their work, or reaching a significant milestone prior to finishing their fellowship year.

Q4: What committee should I participate in?

A4: All fellows are members of their quadrant caucus, and required to attend these meetings. Participation in quadrant business does not necessarily fulfill fellowship requirements for participation in standing committees (see below).

 All fellows are members of the Young Surgeons Committee, and required to attend these committee meetings, regardless of whether or not they choose to participate in this committee for one of their projects. This committee meeting is scheduled to not conflict with other events so that all Fellows are able to attend.

Finally, there are multiple standing committees structured by topics within the ‘socioeconomic’ rubric. Fellows MUST choose at least one. A full description of the committees is available on-line (CSNSonline.org) and your mentor will help guide your choice.  Briefly:

· Communication & Education – Focused on improving dissemination of critical socioeconomic information to practicing surgeons, patients and residents alike. This committee includes the Website and Publication subcommittees. 

· Workforce – Focused on issues such as the size of the neurosurgical workforce; workplace safety; federal and state regulations impacting the workplace; training and relations with physician extenders, nurses etc.

· Medical/Legal – Focused on malpractice and regulations, state and federal statutes, etc.

· Coding and Reimbursement – Focused on structured payment systems affecting neurosurgery, such as Medicare and Centers for Medicare Services (CMS).

· Medical Practices – Focused on issues related to how neurosurgeons practice from guidelines to office practice to regulatory issues.

· Neurotrauma & Emergency Neurosurgery – Focused on the medical systems issues associated with neurotrauma and emergency care. They have recently completed the Joint Guidelines on the Declaration of Brain Death.
· Patient Safety - The purpose of the Patient Safety Committee is to educate the CSNS membership and organized neurosurgery on topics related to patient safety science and research, and explore applications for the practice of neurological surgery. The committee also aims to engage with other patient safety organizations and stakeholders to advance the cause of safety for the neurosurgical patient. The committee works in coordination with the Neurosurgery Quality Council.
Q5: When are the semi-annual meetings, and what should I take into account when making travel plans?

A5: The semi-annual meetings of CSNS occur in conjunction with the annual meetings of the CNS (fall) and AANS (spring). Even if dates have not yet been published for an upcoming CSNS meeting, you can count on the Council meeting starting Friday afternoon before the CNS/AANS meeting begins. The meeting will typically run through Saturday night at 4:30-5pm. You may consider leaving Saturday night or Sunday morning if you are not staying in town for the CNS/AANS meeting. 

Q6: What is the scholarship for?
A6: Each Fellow is provided with a $1000 scholarship to defray the costs of attending the semi-annual meetings (ie. airfare, hotel accommodations, etc…). Half of the scholarship will be awarded to each fellow after attendance of each conference. 
Q7: This is all a bit confusing…who can I ask for help during my fellowship?

A7: Ms. Sandy Meyer is the CSNS Meeting Administrator.  She can be reached at sjm@aans.org. If she doesn’t know, she knows who to ask. 
You will be assigned a Mentor before you attend your first meeting. The purpose of the Mentor is to help you throughout your fellowship year, especially with getting up-to-speed with regards to how the CSNS actually functions, and the day-to-day affairs of the meetings.

If you have issues with your mentor or with a committee chair, you may address them in confidence with the senior members of the Fellowship Committee, or the CSNS Chair/Vice-Chair.

Q8: How am I evaluated? 

A8: You will receive your summary evaluation from the Vice-Chairperson (or his/her delegate), which will collate the evaluations of your Mentor, Quadrant Chair, your Committee Chair, and any other CSNS individuals you may choose who know your work well. Your evaluation is based significantly on the level of your participation in committee and the efforts that go in to your fellowship projects.
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